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Case Closeout Memorandum 
OIG Case Number I-21-0055 | November 4, 2024  
 
We investigated an allegation that a Principal Investigator (PI) failed to disclose foreign 
organizational affiliations when applying for grants from the National Science Foundation 
(NSF). Our investigation found that the university and PI failed to accurately disclose foreign 
appointments and foreign funding as required in NSF grant proposals.  
 
As a result of the investigation, the university returned more than $175,000 to NSF. 

 
This case is closed with no further action taken.   
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